PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 25, 2016
1. CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Robert Rose

Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Patricia Treharne

A quorum was established.

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief

Office Manager, Kim Ball

Admin Assistant, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Rick Maggard

Engineer, Dominic Garcia

Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
Firefighter, Kris Jordan

Firefighter, Andrew Woodward



PUBLIC PRESENT:


Steve Bowyer



Sue Drinen



Len Friedlund

Bob Timberman

3. ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
None.
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  SEPTEMBER 20, 2016
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes. There were no corrections. Minutes were approved as submitted. 
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

Office Manager Ball passed around a thank you card praising the Firefighters for their professional and hard work. 
6. FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chairman Drinen stated that we were about 25% through our fiscal year and everything is looking good budget wise. Member Treharne observed that salaries and benefits were still high and Chief Welsch said it was due to the seasonal workers who were done working as of last week and we will start to see those figures level out. 
7. OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  SEPTEMBER 2016:
There were no comments on the report. 

B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: SEPTEMBER 2016:
There was no discussion on the Monthly Run Log Comparison Report. 
C. Chase Deposit Card: Discussion and Vote: 

Admin Assistant Mohler explained to the Board that the Chase Deposit Card would allow her to make deposits at any ATM or with a tablet instead of having to go inside the bank and possibly have to wait in longer lines. She handed out a brief description from the Departments Bank Rep. Don Tomlinson, which stated that with this card you could not withdraw any money, access any financial information or change anything on the accounts. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve Admin Assistant Mohler to have a Chase Deposit Card. 

Member Barnes moved and Clerk Timberman seconded. 

The motion passed unanimously.

8. CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief Welsch stated that in November the Department will be holding table top exercises with the Church, CERT and the Community Volunteers to go over winter emergencies. Chief Welsch also said that the guys are working on the Emergency Management procedure rewrite which may be used at the table top exercises as well.   

Chief Welsch explained that the Shift Captains and anyone on the active Captain’s list are currently going through a Blue Card Certification. He stated that the Blue Card Certification is a nationally recognized program that Certifies Fire Command Officers. The guys are doing the first portion which is an online training course and then they go to Phoenix and do the second part of the training with an actual simulated situation so they can work on the different issues that may arise and how to best work through them. 
B. UPDATE ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES:

Chief Welsch said that the Prop 408 mailers went out last week thanks to the guys working on stuffing the envelopes. Admin Assistant Mohler also left some at the Post Office. 
C. AFDA UPDATE: 
Chief Welsch reported that the AFDA conference will be January 12th – 14th of 2017. He said that the agenda and class line up should be available late November or early December. 
D. COMMUNICATION:

Chief Welsch said that the Department received the needed certification to put our equipment up on the south tower. He is hoping to have that up and running before the snow this winter. 
Chief Welsch said that Firefighter Day and Firefighter Doak had a meeting with Guardian and Chief Welsch will discuss with the guys on Friday when they get back what came from the meeting. He stated that they were working with Guardian on a special dispatching program that would digitally send the dispatch information directly to the iPads and not have to rely so heavily on the radios. 

E. Annexation Project Update:

Chief Welsch said we had one upcoming request over on the east side of I-17 off Fox Ranch Road which is a 12 acre plot. He stated information packets will probably go out to all the property owners in the new annexation areas next week.  
9. PAINT/REPAIR FIRE STATION:
Chief Welsch said that the new paint job on the station looked great and a lot of people love the color. Steve Craig’s workers came out again to recheck and touch up any spots that needed a little extra paint. Chief Welsch explained that the painting company also left about 10 gallons of paint and once the guys switch out the old water heater with a new gas water heater the guys can use some of the remaining paint to paint that area once the work is done. 
Chief Welsch stated that the parking lot was also seal coated and will be restriped next spring. He said that the Department is also purchasing movable speed bumps to help slow anyone coming into the parking lot. 
10. SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

None.
11. FUTURE AGENDA TOPICS:

Election Results – Prop 408. 
12. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:
Len Friedlund stated that Saturday October 29th will be the annual Halloween Party. Chief Welsch stated that December 10th is the date set for Santa to deliver presents to the kids of Munds Park and December 17th is the Fire Department’s annual Awards Banquet. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:26 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:
NOVEMBER 15, 2016 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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